For those who don’t know me I am a parent, taxpayer, and School Committee member for the last six months. My child graduated from Stoughton High School in June and went on to a fine college thanks in part to the many wonderful gifted teachers whose dedication and talent contributed to her education.

I want to explain to you all the thinking that went into my vote to extend the superintendents contract.

I personally find the Superintendent to have done a wonderful job in the first year and a half or so that she has been in that position. I evaluated the Superintendent and found her to be a creative thinker, decisive, and particularly gifted in the area of curricula. 

· During a time of highly restrictive budgets she worked hard with the School Committee to make sure there were no teacher layoffs unlike many other surrounding towns.

· She has lead discussions and initiatives for improving curricula at the elementary school level and hired a grant writer to find the funds to support this.

· Dr. Rizzi has pushed for technological literacy including the purchase of and training for the Smartboards.

· She has helped start a foundation to find other sources of funding for the schools particularly in the business arena.

· She has acted decisively to implement the findings of the Facilities Master Plan task force by aggressively moving to implementation and looking towards badly needed replacement of buildings.

· Dr. Rizzi’s support of the college courses offered at the high school has been crucial through the Quincy College program saving students money by allowing them to take college courses in High School.

I am particularly enthusiastic about her support for the MMSI grant, written In part by teachers at the high school, that expands the AP courses and the number of students taking them.

Teachers will appreciate that they can now take courses towards their Masters at deeply discounted rates at Bridgewater State University with the course work in part tailored to meet our school systems needs. The better educated our teachers are the better our students are.

I like that Dr. Rizzi has promoted teachers to Principal positions from within our school system.

Theses are some of the initiatives that appealed to me and I thought were important for the schools and our children.

60 of the commonwealth's 277 school superintendents leave their posts each year, a turnover rate that prompts districts more affluent than our wonderful working class town, to offer more attractive compensation packages.

My hope is that Dr. Rizzi’s creative leadership will continue to move the district to the next level and to do so during a time of restrictive budgets. Research that I did, which anyone can do with Google showed me that her salary compared to other school systems of similar size and with the same experience, is on the low side. While our town may not now be able to offer a superintendent as high a salary as wealthier towns, we could offer her some job security in terms of a contract extension. It is for the good of the school system that we have stability, and that Dr. Rizzi be allowed to grow in her job and implement her ideas.

